Superintendent’s Report

March 27, 2017
I.       SRO Contract
As I previously explained in my weekly updates on Friday, March 17th, we are losing one of our two officers fulfilling the School Resource Officer responsibilities.  As I work with the city to produce a contract in order to continue this partnership, I’m looking for guidance from the BOE regarding preference in the event the next officer selected is at the higher end of the salary scale.  Unless there is a change in the current personnel structure, the same coverage will cost us approximately $3,000-$4,000 more next year, or we can remain at the contracted amount and reduce coverage.  Consideration and feedback prior to the April meeting would be appreciated~!  
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
March 8th, FFA Regional Judging - Midway
March 9th, Funeral - SCC
March 16-17th, KASA Finance Institute - Lexington
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES Construction Project
Monthly progress meeting was held on Thursday, March 16th.  Agenda and reports are attached, next meeting is March 30th.  Further, under the agenda under “proposal requests,” item 9.B. will be redacted.  After conversation with Jim regarding the additional change order, he assured me that he and his team can include the mop basin and install the electrical lines for the dryer at a fraction of the quoted price as they have done so in the past.  This alone will result in a savings of approximately $8,000.  Additionally, design plans have been submitted by Kenny for consideration of the work session on April 13th.       
VII. Charter Legislation
Prepared summary of charter legislation and the funding mechanism (HB 471) will be provided so that BOE members can begin familiarizing themselves for future reference.
VIII. SCHS Electric Meters
As a result of inquiries into electric costs into the Parks and Rec. Dept., it has been verified that our concession stand and lift station is actually being billed to the county and has been for some time.  Therefore, reimbursement from last year to the current month will be slightly over $4,000. 
IX.  Propane Buses

As requested, information about propane buses included in “written communication.”

